Bassenthwaite Parish Council
Minutes of the Bassenthwaite Parish Council Meeting
 held in the Parish Room, Bassenthwaite on Wednesday 1st June 2022 at 7.30pm.
 Bass meeting 171       
 Councillors Present: J Stephens (Chairman), J Mattinson, N Harrop,  C Grace, H Reb & 
                                     K Armstrong.  
Also Present: Cllr J Perry, V James, B Cooper-Holmes & E Clark (clerk).                                       

Prior to the start of the meeting Cllr Stephens introduced Shadow Authority for Cumberland Council Jill Perry, ward councillor for Bothel & Wharrels.          
1) Apologies – No apologies for absence were received.
 2)  Minutes - Resolved – that the Chair sign the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 4th of May 2022.
3) Public Participation – no comments or questions asked from members of the public present.
    4)  Requests for Dispensations - there were no requests for dispensations.

    5)  Declaration of Interests –there were no declarations of interest.  
    6)  Cumbria Constabulary – the monthly police newsletter was circulated by email.  
      7)  Chairman’s Announcements  
a) An email from Keswick 1st Responders thanked the parish council for their £60 donation.

b) The annual general meeting of the Allerdale district of Cumbria Association of Local Councils will take place on Wednesday the 20th July starting at 7.00 pm on Teams. (An invitation will be sent with the agenda at a later date).

        8)  Payment of Accounts & Receipts Received
             The following payments were considered & approved for payment; 
     E Clark (Clerk’s Salary April, May, June)



£475.77

     E Clark (Expenses Postage 13.83, Auditor Mileage 3.60 Ink 57.49)   
                £  74.92

     HM Revenue & Customs (PAYE)


             
£ 118.80

     Bassenthwaite PCC  (Grasscutting 1st Instalment)   
             
£ 500.00


     Tivoli (Grasscutting May)  

                                                    £ 209.62
     Helen Reb (Laminating Pouches)

                                      £    17.98

     P Sibson (Lime Tree Maintenance)



            £  420.00

     Zurich Insurance  (01/06/22 – 31/05/23)                                               £1010.64
     Mr J Stephens/Sole It Lock It (Plaque for Jubilee Tree)
            £    37.30

       9)  Financial Report - The balance as at the 31st May 2022 is £18,344.91 on all three PC accounts.          
       10)  Planning               
    a)  Ref No:  7/2022/2118 – demolition of existing conservatory and construction of new orangery – Wood Cottage, Mire House, Keswick, CA12 4QD – it was noted that this planning application was not in Bassenthwaite Parish

   11)  Committee Reports – the following reports were received;
           a)  Village Green Committee – nothing to report.
           b)  Parish Owned Land Committee – nothing to report.
           c)  Play Areas Committee – Cllr Stephens advised that he had resolved the Beck Side swings mat issue by digging out the earth, levelling it off and securing the mats with cable ties.   
  12)  Tree Maintenance – price to be gained from P Sibson for the removal of the large conifer tree on Beck Edge. 
  13)  Parish Noticeboards – it was agreed that The Narrows noticeboard either required major refurbishment or replacement.  Cllr Mattinson to look into refurbishing using stockboard.     
  14)  Highways – local area network manager, Amber Sykes advised that she had spoken with officers at Lillyhall in respect of the damaged fingerpost and they had advised that in addition to the bracket being badly damaged and rusty, the sign plate actually has a crack through it, which although holding up at present, it may be prudent to get it replaced.  Officers will take advice from a specialist sign company and the sign will be restored back to how it was, be it through restoration or an exact replica.

         It was noted that numerous parishioners had wrote to Allerdale property services with regards to the Cooper Dub inoperative light. Clerk to email for update. 
         A request from a parishioner to paint the lamp post outside the parish rooms was received, it was agreed that the parishioner would need to contact County Council for permission.  
   15)  Parish Councillor Vacancy – democratic services advised that as there had been no request to hold an election the parish council could now co-opt as soon as practicable.  Notice of councillor vacancy to be advertised on all parish noticeboards. 
     16)  Platinum Jubilee Celebrations – Cllr Stephens reported that the tree and plaque to commemorate the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee were in place ahead of the celebrations.   
     17)  Items for next Agenda - new items to be with the clerk by the 29th of June 2022.
      18)  Date of Next Meeting – it was noted that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be Thursday the 7th of July 2022.  
                                         The chair closed the meeting at 8.10pm. 
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